






 
 

 
 

 

Town of Arlington 

Notice of Meeting 
 

In accordance with the provisions of Massachusetts General Laws, 

Chapter 39, Section 23B, notice is hereby given of a meeting of the: 

 

Finance Committee 
Monday, February 22, 2021 

7:30 p.m. – 10 p.m. 

Conducted by Remote Participation - Zoom Meeting 

 

AGENDA ITEMS: 

 

 Virtual Open Meeting protocol and roll call  

 Chair’s comments  

 Call for budgets   

 Minutes for approval 

 Arlington Commission for Arts & Culture 

 Additional budgets  

 New business  

 Adjourn 

 
Charlie Foskett is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting. 

Topic: Finance Committee Meeting 

Time: February 22, 2021 07:30 PM Eastern Time (US and Canada) 

 

Register in advance for this meeting: 

https://town-arlington-ma-us.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJwofumgpzItG9eKlPf-kigDj22eZFQ5YxNI 

 

After registering, you will receive a confirmation email containing information about joining the meeting  

  

Members of the public are asked to send written comments to ediggins@town.arlington.ma.us 

Documents regarding agenda items will be made available via the Town's website. 

https://www.mass.gov/doc/open-meeting-law-order-march-12- 2020/download 

 

By Charlie Foskett, Chairman Finance Committee 

mailto:ediggins@town.arlington.ma.us
https://www.mass.gov/doc/open-meeting-law-order-march-12-2020/download


February 10, 2021 

  

Dear Arlington FinCom: 

I'm writing in support of the ACAC / Arlington Commission for Arts and Culture, and the ArtsArlington 
web site it oversees. It's an invaluable resource for the Regent Theatre--an easy way for us to input our 
wide variety of events and get them noticed--not only within the Arlington community, but also by our 
ever-growing audience within the Greater Boston area (via ArtsBoston). These sites not only spur ticket 
sales and bring business to the Regent, but also contribute to a vibrant local economy when our 
audiences pay for parking and patronize restaurants and other businesses within Arlington. 

Furthermore, as an Arlington resident for 40 years (and a former member of ACAC), I recognize this 
committee's work as being crucial to bringing together the town's arts & culture venues and community, 
and its commitment to promoting these entities--and the Arlington Cultural District as a whole--to 
residents of the town, along with citizens of Eastern Massachusetts and beyond. 

Sincerely, 

  

Leland Stein, Co-owner 
The Regent Theatre 
 



 
The Arlington Public School Visual Art Department 

Arlington Public Schools 
Arlington, Massachusetts 

  
  
February 11, 2021 
  
To whom it may concern: 
  
It is my pleasure to confirm that the Arlington Commission on Arts and Culture (ACAC) has been 
a wonderful collaborator with the Arlington Public Schools on the annual Youth Banner Initiative 
for five years. This community/school project has been and will continue to be an extraordinary 
example of what can be accomplished when the town, the schools and private citizens get together 
to support our student artists in this very public way. It also gives an Arlington family an 
opportunity to memorialize a former Arlington High School student who was committed to the 
study of art. 
 
Each year, when twenty large banners designed by these student artists (selected from over 100 
entries each year) fly high on poles in Arlington Center, thousands of travelers and shoppers get to 
appreciate the gifts of these artists and the school art programs that inspire them to do their best 
work. This project also gives students additional opportunities to express their opinions and 
feelings about important social issues and other themes that change from year to year. 
 
I know that the ACAC and all of the schools will continue to work together to provide rich and 
diverse cultural and artistic opportunities for the Arlington community. 
  
Sincerely, 
  
  
David Ardito 
K-12 Director of Art of Visual Art 
Arlington Public Schools 
Arlington, Massachusetts 
  
  
 
 
  





Via email from: Nora Mann 
noramann2@gmail.com 
 
 
February 12, 2021 
 
To Whom it may Concern: 
 
I have had the unmitigated, unabashed, and extraordinary pleasure of participating in a variety of public arts 
programs here in Arlington since before ACAC was formed.When it was a glimmer in the eye of people 
like Adria Arch and others, she led our community in the transformer box project and supported a vibrant 
conversation about public art. I yarnbombed trees on the bike path and crocheted old plastic bags. I met 
people all thru town and a lovely arts community grew.  
 
ACAC and Cecily Miller have brought public art to the center of Arlington life and I am hopeful that this 
can continue and be expanded.  Especially in these pandemic times - but indeed in all times - gathering 
together to make art is so meaningful. And there has been so much good work that anyone walking down 
the bikepath or indeed many streets in town can be struck by a random act of art. Art makes us smile, 
makes us think and ....makes us human and social. 
 
Please continue to support the work of ACAC and the growth of public art in Arlington. 
 
Thank you so much. 
 
~Nora Mann 
Wollaston Ave (former TMM, former member ARB)  

 

mailto:noramann2@gmail.com


Stewart Ikeda <stewartikeda@gmail.com>

Letter of Support for ACAC (from Odaiko New England) 

katejurow@rcn.com <katejurow@rcn.com> Fri, Feb 12, 2021 at 10:56 AM
To: chair@artsarlington.org
Cc: enf1234@att.net, juni@onetaiko.org

Stewart Ikeda

Arlington Commission for Arts & Culture

Dear Stewart,

This letter expresses my heartfelt support and appreciation for the Arlington Commission for Arts and Culture (ACAC), on
behalf of Odaiko New England (ONE), a resident performing arts group at the Regent Theatre.

Eighteen months ago we relocated to Arlington from another town. We were delighted and overwhelmed at the welcome
we received here, from the Town, community, and ACAC. With the assistance and encouragement of ACAC we have
produced shows at the Regent, participated in local festivals and street fairs, connected to other artists, and drawn our
audiences, students and patrons to the cafés, restaurants and shops in Arlington Center. ACAC helped us reach out and
distribute free tickets to our performances to underserved Arlington communities. As a performing arts group that relies
on earned income, Covid has been devastating for us. But ACAC and the Town made it possible for us to teach and
rehearse outdoors in the Arlington parks (where we entertained passersby, and also picked up some students).

We came to Arlington from a bland, characterless suburb that paid little attention to the arts. What a joy it is to be
welcomed into a vibrant community that supports the arts and is committed to making them accessible. Arts help to give
Arlington its heart and soul, making it a destination to visit, as well as a wonderful place to live. And a central organization
that pulls together the arts, effectively coordinates efforts, creates visibility and an arts agenda, is what keeps Arts going.

As Covid eventually draws to a close, I look forward to Art bursting out with joy all over Arlington. Thanks to the ACAC
and support we have received, we hope to be part of that process.

Gratefully,

Kate Jurow

President, Board of Directors

Odaiko New England

 

 

 

 



 

 
February 12, 2021 

 
Dear ​Arlington Finance Committee, 

I am writing as the Fox Library Branch Manager to express support for ​ACAC’s outstanding 
community work.  

The Library has a history of supporting public art projects and collaborating with Arlington 
Public Art. This past year we worked closely with Cecily Miller and our Artist in Residence Michelle 
Lougee while she created Persistence. We hosted workshops, and meet-ups in the library before the 
pandemic and collected plastic bags for the project. We greatly enjoyed hosting these intergenerational 
gatherings where people were able to collaborate and teach each other a new art form. Even after the 
pandemic when we were no longer able to host in person, people continued to come together online 
and support each other. I know these bonds were extremely meaningful during the isolation of 
lockdown and helped everyone feel connected to their community.   

Please feel free to reach out if you have any questions about our support.  

Respectfully, 

 

Amanda Troha 

Branch Manager, Fox Library 

  

 



February 14, 2021    

To whom it may concern,

I’ve been very impressed with the impact that the Arlington Commission for Arts and Culture 
has had on the town of Arlington. I find their programming to be thoughtful and engaging, 
creating conversations regarding the role that art and culture can play in our daily lives. Their 
various signature programs such as Chairful and the Garage Band performance are well 
attended events, that attract a cross section of the town’s demographics. This programing 
builds community on many different levels and improves the quality of life for our town’s 
residents.

This past fall, I participated in painting a mural on to store fronts in Arlington Heights that 
had been empty for years. The goal of this effort was to beautify this area, draw interest from 
the neighborhood and to drive foot traffic to a parklet that was located nearby. The ACAC 
helped orchestrate this activity, which has been very well received by the local community.

I’ve been part of a collective that has been engaging with the town’s economic development 
coordinator, discussing ways to enliven the Heights business district. The dominant thread 
that the group continues to come back to is the powerful role that arts and culture can play 
in transforming and activing a struggling commercial area. I look to the ACAC’s leadership 
and vision as a driving force in this journey, where they can share their expertise to help 
identify ways for art and culture to help build community in Arlington Heights and across the 
town in exciting new ways.

Yours truly,

Rob Davison
7 Tanager St. 
Arlington MA 02476

Resident member of the Arlington Heights Neighborhood Action Plan Implementation 
Committee

7 Tanager St. Arlington, MA 02476

robertdavisondesign.com

r.davisondesign@gmail.com

617.840.6067

ROBERT S. DAVISON 

http://www.robertdavisondesign.com


 
 

                  TOWN OF ARLINGTON 
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 

51 GROVE ST, ARLINGTON, MASSACHUSETTS 02476 
 CHARLOTTE MILAN, RECYCLING COORDINATOR  

       CMILAN@TOWN.ARLINGTON.MA.US 
TELEPHONE (781) 316-3108 

 
 
February 16, 2021 
 
 
Dear Cristin, 
 
I am pleased to have this opportunity to write a letter in support of ACAC’s work in collaboration with waste 
reduction and healthy ecosystems. The Department of Public Works, Zero Waste Arlington Committee, and the 
Arlington Green Teams all partnered with the exciting public art project eventually named and "Persistence: A 
Community Responds to Pervasive Plastic", with artist in residence Michelle Lougee.  
 
I attended early planning meetings and was impressed with discussions around purpose, reach, and mission 
for the project. There was an interesting mix of people at that table, giving me an early, and accurate, sense 
that this was going to be a very community- inclusive public art project.  
 
The community gatherings I attended were buzzing with multi-generational residents. Experienced crocheters 
were patiently teaching newbies, and those, like me, with no skills in that area, happily sorted the hundreds of 
plastics bags that would soon be transformed. I brought my never-crafty mother-in-law with me, she having 
moved to the area only weeks before and not knowing a soul. The crowd was warm and inviting, making 
pleasant conversation over their working hands. The whole scene harkened back to a simpler time, a barn-
raising of sorts. 
 
I brought a few large bags of bags to a middle school Green Team that thrilled in hearing about the project and 
got busy making plarn while we discussed the overuse of plastic and the ecological toll it takes when it 
becomes litter. These are topics in which these 12 year olds were quite versed, as ocean microplastics and 
single use plastic reduction were concerns they took to heart as early as elementary school. 
 
In my work as the waste reduction professional for the community, it is a constant challenge to engage 
residents in meaningful conversations about the larger environmental consequences of our hyper consumerist 
activities. Instead, they prefer to focus on the small item they wish to recycle. But that single recycling decision 
misses the larger point, the fact that we are interconnected to our ecosystems. We must feel our place in the 
natural world in order to take the challenging next steps to protect it and fight for the injustices done to it “on 
our behalf.”  
 
I believe that Persistence and the wrap-around experience of the community-creation achieved that emotional 
connection for our community members. The shock and beauty of the finished sculptures remain an ongoing 
reminder of both what we need to fight against (the material) and fight for- a cleaner and more beautiful earth. I 
thank Cecily Miller and ACAC for bringing the gift of this project to Arlington.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Charlotte Milan, Recycling Coordinator 
Department of Public Works 

mailto:cmilan@town.arlington.ma.us


 

 

 
medfordartscouncil.org 

Medford City Hall | 85 George P. Hassett Drive | Medford, MA 02155 
medfordartscouncil@gmail.com 

 
 

February 16, 2021 

  

The impact of COVID-19 on the arts community has been devastating, yet the demand 
for these resources has continued to grow and increase despite the circumstances. 
Collective creative experiences and healing through arts has never been more 
necessary and important to our communities. 

The Arlington Commission for Arts and Culture (ACAC) has continued to act as a bridge 
to connect its communities across sectors in these difficult times. ACAC has served as 
a resource and facilitator connecting state and municipal entities, businesses, 
organizations and artists for mutual support. The emphasis on cross-sector 
collaboration through the arts in Arlington has built a creative ecosystem and strong 
network ideal for culture to thrive. 

As the Co-Chair of neighboring Medford Arts Council, it’s particularly important to see 
regional communities like Arlington stay dedicated and committed to the arts. Even with 
the success of increased collaboration across sectors Arlington has seen, funding for 
public art projects, and creative community development goes a long way. The benefits 
of this funding extend to thousands of residents and visitors each year. Data collected 
by the Massachusetts Cultural Council (MCC) early in the pandemic found that 
Massachusetts cultural organizations reported losses of more than $55.7 million, while 
independent artists and teaching artists reported a loss of personal income of nearly $3 
million. These numbers are staggering, and the pandemic has only continued to age on 
since the reports on this data. 

Despite pivoting to the closures, cancelations and challenges presented in 2020, 
organizations and agencies like ACAC still need opportunities for support to continue to 
activate creative expression and cultural experiences that make our communities 
healthy, connected, and vibrant. As long as ACAC continues to create access to 
affordable and equitable arts and culture programming, there will continue to be a 
significant impact on the Arlington community.  

 

 

Danielle Moriarty 
Co-Chair, Medford Arts Council 
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Spotlight: Arlington Community Comes Together
Through Art
Posted by Sophia Balsamo 5pc  on June 29, 2020 · Flag

Despite the isolation that the current public health emergency requires of all of us, the concept of community has
never felt so important. Every day, we’re seeing the ways people are reaching out to one another — to connect, to
comfort, to offer resources or support or gratitude. For those of us involved in arts & culture here in the
Commonwealth, this emphasis on community is not new, but rather baked into the very nature of our work. And in
some very special places, these strong community networks have long been in the making.

This week, we can see the power of art and community shining its brightest in Arlington through the work of the
Arlington Commission for Arts and Culture. In April, two large, colorful, mask-shaped banners and a line of
mask-shaped prayer flags were hung over the Arlington Service Station to express gratitude to our caregivers and
essential workers, and to remind us all to wear our masks and stay safe. The display was the brainchild of Arlington
Service Station’s owner Abe Salhi, whose business sits squarely within the town’s cultural district and fosters a
deep relationship with the artistic hub around it. After he approached artist Johnny Lapham—who painted the
station’s signature design—and ACAC co-chair Stewart Ikeda, the project came to life through a series of
partnerships that tied together town and public health officials, Arlington Public Art Curator Cecily Miller, Heritage
Flag Company, and a team of local volunteers. The idea of one soon became the proud work of many, and the day
of the display’s hanging brought joy to its creators and onlookers alike.

The pace and ease at which Arlington’s community sprung into action may feel spontaneous, but in reality, it is the
result of years of effort and dedication towards building strong networks within the town’s many sectors. ACAC co-
chair Cristin Canterbury Bagnall describes an ecosystem in Arlington that fosters relationships and works hard to
integrate arts & culture beyond the boundaries of the cultural district. ACAC itself is formed with a “cross-pollination”
design that emphasizes the voices of not only local artists and nonprofits, but also the public schools, the town
libraries, and the Chamber of Commerce. By building a structure in which coalition and partnership is embedded
into its ideals, the community is able to create a culture where everyone is already “leaning forward”, ready to offer
support and collaboration whenever and wherever it is needed.

At MASSCreative, we are proud to highlight Arlington and ACAC’s work not only as an example of the power of
partnership in one specific moment, but also as a demonstration of how long-term relationship-building creates a
culture that allows these inspiring moments to happen. The kind of engagement we see in Arlington is what
motivates us to promote the importance of the arts & culture in connecting communities and creating joy through
public art for all.

Do you like this post?

TweetSign Up to see what your friends like.Like Share
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February 13, 2021 
 
 
 
Dear Members of the Finance Committee, Town of Arlington, 
 
I am writing today to express my support of the valuable work of the Arlington Commission for 
Arts and Culture.  I am a twenty-five-year resident of Arlington with a long career in the visual 
arts serving as an educator at the Museum of Fine Arts; gallery owner; and currently a board 
member of the deCordova Sculpture Park and Museum in Lincoln and Gateway Arts in 
Brookline.  I bring this professional perspective to my praise of Arlington’s public art projects.  I 
first became involved with the public art initiatives by taking an active role on the public art 
committee and also have fundraised for proposed projects along the Minuteman Bikeway. 
I can say with authority that the ACAC has invigorated our community with dynamic, high 
quality works of art that not only enrich civic life in Arlington but have brought visitors from 
other towns to experience these projects. 
 
I have been impressed by the process in which the public art curator, Cecily Miller, has directly 
engaged a large number residents in planning and participating in creating works on the 
Bikeway. Volunteers from the community have worked with the artists to produce components 
for large scale installations. Through community collaboration, works such as Ripple and 
Persistence helped to create a sense of pride and connectedness among members of our 
community, particularly during the pandemic.  The initiatives of ACAC have provided a catalyst 
for awareness and discussion around critical issues such as climate change, urban wildlife, and 
the deadly impact of single-use plastic.  Many public art projects have also proactively engaged 
the participation of a number of town departments, town commissions, and elementary, 
middle and high school educators and students. 
 
On a personal note, I have loved walking the Bikeway with friends and family and watching 
their joy as they encounter the wonderful works of art installed along the way.  While dog 
walking in Menotomy Rocks Park, I have received enthusiastic support of the projects of ACAC 
from life-long residents of Arlington, many of whom had no prior involvement with the arts.  I 
truly hope that the Town will continue to integrate the arts throughout the community, 
providing places of beauty and contemplation in Arlington’s streets and green spaces. 
 
Sincerely, 
Lorri Berenberg 
13 Woodland Street 
Arlington, MA  02476 



February 17, 2021 
 
 
From: Lenard Diggins 
To: Arlington Finance Committee 
RE: Arlington Commission on Arts and Culture 
 
 
Dear Members of the Finance Committee, 
 
Due to the pandemic, I know that we face very challenging financial times.  Of course, we first 
must take care of our necessities.  I write to request respectfully that you consider the Arlington 
Commission on Arts and Culture (ACAC) as one of those necessities.   
 
The arts can challenge us; the arts can help us grow; and the arts can unify us by building a 
greater sense of community.  The value of the arts can be hard to quantify, but when they are 
added to or removed from our lives, their value and their importance becomes apparent. 
 
In various contexts and even more so over the last couple of years, I've worked with members 
of the ACAC.  By their efforts to fund the arts, I’ve seen that they also realize that they have  
the ability to help Arlingtonians express and explore their social values.  By bringing a variety  
of artists to Arlington, the ACAC supports the artists.  In doing so, the ACAC proves that it 
appreciates the opportunities that outreach to more artists gives Arlington to become a more 
diverse and inclusive town. 
 
In my short time on the Select Board, I have seen a number of impressive individuals nominated 
for the Grants Committee of the ACAC.  That bodes well!  One of my goals is to help the arts 
community here in Arlington to become more vibrant, so I am happy that I was asked to write 
this letter of support for the ACAC.  This crisis may have set us all back in many ways, but I'm 
sure the community will support the Finance Committee's funding of the ACAC to the extent 
that the Finance Committee thinks is prudent. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Lenard Diggins, Select Board Member 
 



February 18, 2021  
 
To the Finance Committee: 
 
I write to support the Arlington Commission on Arts and Culture (ACAC). 
 
ACAC brings vibrance to our community through its projects and programs.  It engages residents and 
showcases our artists’ talent.   It helps to make Arlington attractive to visitors, which in turn, supports 
our museums, venues, restaurants, and businesses.  The ArtsArlington website is an important hub to 
promote all the culture that Arlington has to offer. 
 
I especially appreciate its support of the current Go Out Doors public arts project.  The recycled doors, 
painted by local artists, bring unexpected joy around town.  They are a bright spot in what has been a 
difficult time.  I look forward to ACAC’s  future projects and the support it brings to Arlington’s arts and 
culture community.  This will be especially important as we start to return to normal, post-pandemic. 
 
Sincerely, 
Angela Olszewski 
 
 
 
 
 



February 15, 2021 
  
To Whom It May Concern -  
  
I am writing to offer my enthusiastic support for the Arlington Commission for Arts and Culture. I have a unique 
perspective on the work and the impact of the ACAC because I live in Arlington, have children in the public schools 
here and teach art at Ottoson Middle School. I have experienced in living and working here, what the ACAC adds to 
the culture and experience of our community and its visitors. 
  
In the past few years I have worked with two artists in residence brought to town by the ACAC. Both artists 
collaborated with the art department and our students at the Ottoson.  In the 2017/2018 school year, the artist Frank 
Vasello created land art installations along the bike path by Spy Pond to the surprise and delight of people walking 
and biking there and the children and families in the playground below it. During his residency Frank came to the 
Ottoson for several days to work in collaboration with our student artists.  Together they built a beautiful piece of 
land art along the forest trails in the woods behind the school. Students working with Frank learned about his art and 
his process, and then collaborated with him to design and install a remarkable piece of art. Using only materials 
found in the woods and their collective imagination, Frank and our students built a stream of branches that ran down 
the hillside around rocks and trees. This experience brought the art world directly to our students and helped them to 
witness and create art that grew from and altered their environment. This project illustrated the power of art to shape 
the look and feel of a community and positively impact their own local culture. It also gave them hands-on 
experience working with natural materials and literally altering their environment with art. Frank Vasello brought 
their art education out of the classroom and into the world, where they witnessed the power and impact that art has 
in shaping the community that they live in.  
  
In February 2020 the ACAC brought another artist in residence to Arlington. Michelle Lougee is a talented sculptor 
who makes art that is not only extremely interesting and beautiful to look at,  but also educates her audience on the 
impact of plastics on the environment and on our bodies.  Michelle came to the Ottoson and shared her incredible 
work and process not just with the art students, but also with the Ottoson Green Team, our environmental action 
club. In working with Michelle these students learned about the ability of art to bring voice to important social 
issues and to educate the public on matters that affect their world and their health. Students worked with Michelle to 
make her sculpting material, plarn - a yarn made of plastic bags - and were also given the opportunity to assist in 
creating pieces of the sculpture that would later adorn the bike path in the center of town. The Green team students 
were asked to help create the educational signs that were installed with the sculptures. Once again the ACAC 
introduced our students to the art world and empowered them to bring action through art to issues that are important 
to them. Students were offered an opportunity to make art and engage in their community and share in the positive 
impact that public art can have on everyone in it.  
 
I look forward to more opportunities to collaborate with the ACAC as a resident and an educator.  I hope that they 
will continue to be able to offer these invaluable experiences to our schools and to our community.  
  
Thank you for supporting this remarkable organization and the work that it does to educate and to bring beauty and 
culture to all of us.  
  
Sincerely,  
Polly Ford 
Polly Ford 
Art Department 
Ottoson Middle School  
pford@arlington.k12.ma.us 
 



Stewart Ikeda <stewartikeda@gmail.com>

Your Arlington Support for ACAC @ FinComm 

Stewart Ikeda <stewartikeda@gmail.com> Fri, Feb 19, 2021 at 10:47 AM
Draft

---------- Forwarded message --------- 
From: Bob Sprague <sprague.bob@gmail.com> 
Date: Thu, Feb 11, 2021 at 5:04 PM 
Subject: Your Arlington Support for ACAC @ FinComm 
To: Stewart Ikeda <stewartikeda@gmail.com> 

Letter in support of ACAC 

I write to the town Finance Committee in support of continued funding for the Arlington Commission for Arts & Culture. 

I do so as a resident since 1989 and as a journalist who has supported the arts during more than 50 years of reporting.
Indeed, among the subjects that I find most engaging to readers in town since YourArlington began publishing in 2006 are
the arts. 

For my site, I find this particularly true starting about 2010, with efforts to launch public art here; in 2012, with the
community-spurring meeting called "Arlington Alive!"; in 2015 and after, with the imaginative ideas of arts consultant
Cecily Miller; and in 2017, with the town establishing a cultural district. The energy continues. 

Who can forget the variety of ways that the Minuteman Bikeway, our town's spine, has been used as a launching spot for
art -- from haiku on the hardtop to knitted sleeves on trees. 

Throughout recent years, arts groups in town have contributed their creativity to a range of efforts, and in recent years,
that has included Arlington Commission for Arts & Culture. The public can see its ongoing projects via its website --
http://artsarlington.org/ -- whose events get prominent display at YourArlington. 

My backing for the arts and the Arlington group that supports it -- ACAC -- is based on more than reader engagement. It
is based on a notion that a caring, intelligent town fosters the  arts because they are part of what engenders the
community itself. 

Bob Sprague 
Publisher 
YourArlington.com 

mailto:sprague.bob@gmail.com
mailto:stewartikeda@gmail.com
http://artsarlington.org/


Via email

February 16, 2021

To: Members of the Finance Committee, Town of Arlington

From: Rachel Oliveri, Arlington School Sustainability Coordinator
Re: Letter of support on behalf of the Arlington Commission for Arts and Culture (ACAC)

Dear Members of the Finance Committee:

I am writing in support of the Arlington Commission for Arts and Culture (ACAC). As
the Arlington School Sustainability Coordinator, I work closely with students in the Arlington Public
Schools who are part of environmental clubs and green teams and who advocate for the environment at
their schools and in the Arlington community.

Cecily Miller of ACAC invited Arlington public school students to partner on their projects in the last
couple of years, including the Fox Festival and the "Persistence" project with resident artist Michelle
Lougee. 

The Fox Festival project gave students the much-needed opportunity to connect with each other during the
time they were in quarantine last spring and to create videos and animations to educate the Arlington
community about climate change action and the protection of local wildlife. With the Persistence project,
ACAC offered enriching workshops at Thompson Elementary School and Ottoson Middle School and I
observed first hand how engaged and excited students were to learn to make plarn (plastic yarn) and marvel
at the plastic ocean-themed art Lougee shared with them. Middle school and high school students continue
to be involved in this project, researching facts about plastic pollution that will be integrated into the bike
path exhibit in the spring. 

These ACAC programs as well as others my family and I have enjoyed, such as Chairful Where You Sit, art
on the bus shelters, bikeway haikus, and murals around town spark conversation, inspire creativity and
perhaps most importantly, facilitate connection and community.

I urge the town to continue to offer financial support to the Arlington Commission for Arts and Culture.
They engage and inspire our public school students and their programs enrich our community.

Thank you,

Rachel Oliveri
12 Iroquois Road 

Rachel Oliveri
Arlington School Sustainability Coordinator
roliveri@arlington.k12.ma.us
https://www.arlingtonma.gov/departments/public-works/recycling-trash-composting/school-programs

mailto:roliveri@arlington.k12.ma.us
http://www.arlingtonma.gov/departments/public-works-/recycling-trash-composting/school-programs


February 17, 2021 
 

Crystal Haynes 
Events Working Group Lead 

Arlington Human Rights Commission 
ahrcevents@gmail.com 

 
 
Re: Letter of Support for Arlington Commission on the Arts 
 
 There is a quote by Thomas Kincade that reads, ““art transcends cultural boundaries.” 
I’m reminded of that quote as I write in support of the continued work of the Arlington 
Commission on Culture and Arts.  
 
 This year, the Arlington Human Rights Commission’s Events Working Group and the 
ACAC’s Cecily Miller were able to put out a call to artists in record time and secure East 
Arlington native Rachel Domond to create the images for our 2021 Black History Month 
banners. The ACAC generously provided a $1000 stipend toward the commission of the work. 
The banners are a shining example of Arlington’s commitment to diversity, inclusion and the 
celebration of all our town’s cultures. The ACAC and Cecily allowed us to bring in a talented 
artist capable of meeting that example.  
 
 ACAC’s work has been an invaluable asset to the AHRC and to the town.  
 
Sincerely,  
Crystal Haynes 
she/her/hers 
Events Working Group Lead|Arlington Human Rights Commission 
ahrcevents@gmail.com 
arlingtonhumanrights.org 
 
LET'S GET SOCIAL! 
Instagram @ArlingtonHumanRights 
Facebook @ArlHumanRights 
Twitter @ArlHumanRights 
 
  

mailto:ahrcevents@gmail.com
http://arlingtonhumanrights.org/


February 17, 2021 
 
Over the past two years, I have had the pleasure of working with members of the Arlington Commission for Arts and Culture 
(ACAC) through my involvement in the Arlington Heights Neighborhood Action Plan Implementation Committee (AHNAPIC). 
Much of the work that we are focused on in our Committee is centered around placemaking and activation of the Heights 
Business District in a way that is meaningful to Arlington residents. Through this exploration, the ACAC has been a thoughtful 
contributor in the ideation and implementation of community enrichment programs such as a recently launched storefront 
window mural program in the Heights.  
 
In concert with the Town’s public parklet program, the activation of vacant storefront windows by the ACAC brought light and 
joy into the neighborhood during the pandemic this summer and has been enjoyed by users of the parklet, pedestrians passing 
by to shop adjacent businesses, and all who drive through this busy section of Mass Ave. In addition to the planned Spring 
Neighborhood Haiku project in the Heights, there are additional aspirational community activation projects that are currently 
being considered by the AHNAPIC, including the use of art to activate critical under-utilized nodes within the Heights business 
district and the community activation and revitalization of the public space abutting the MBTA Bus Turnaround. We hope to be 
able to continue to collaborate with the ACAC on these future activations as time and budget will allow. 
 
Personally, having hosted live music during the Arlington Center for the Arts’ Porchfest pre-pandemic, I am also looking forward 
for opportunities to continue to support Porchfest in whatever shape and form it takes during 2021. As a member of the 
Arlington Economic Development Recovery Task Force, we heard during our most recent planning meeting from business 
owners who shared how important that particular event is to their financial bottom line given increased customer traffic during 
those days and residents were longing to find a way to safely celebrate such an iconic community building event after so many 
months of isolation.  
 
Public Art in all its forms, from visual to performing arts and cultural events and programming, have a way of bringing people 
together. Now more than ever, the ACAC is poised to play that role when we need it the most.  
 
Thank you, 
Rachel Zsembery   
   Arlington Resident (Appleton St)  
   Arlington Heights Neighborhood Action Plan Implementation Committee 
   Arlington Economic Development Recovery Task Force 
   Arlington Redevelopment Board (Chair) 
 

 

 



Seven years ago, my family decided it was time to move closer to the city. We considered 
several towns but chose only Arlington for our search.  For us we wanted a place that was 
walkable and filled with history, arts and cultural.  We are a family that enjoys the arts and are 
always continuing to learn. We landed in a spot walkable to both East Arlington and Town 
Center. My husband is a cyclist and having a bike path filled with art is a bonus. 
  
When we first arrived, there was a mural and history exhibit in Capitol Square that was both 
beautiful and inspiring to me.  I dabble in the arts and from that point I decided it was a goal for 
me to participate in some kind of public art.  I started by attending an arts information meeting 
at Arlington Town Hall that was reaching out on how to engage our community in the arts.  
ArtLinks Arlington an arts network group was created from as a result of that meeting. I started 
as a participant and eventually joined the steering committee creating all sorts of support and 
learning opportunities. 
  
Since then, I was able to achieve my goal in creating public art.  In collaboration with local 
artists, I have painted a utility box in town center, contributed my time to the “Persistence” 
exhibit and paint haiku on the bikeway. I love the way Arlington strives to get folk out into the 
public to appreciate the arts. I had a great time painting a door with a friend for “Go Out Doors” 
that is on the bikeway for everyone to enjoy. 
  
I appreciate the efforts of the Arlington Commission for Arts and Culture to create so many 
opportunities for all of us to enjoy. I am happy to report that Arlington has been a great choice 
for me and my family. 
  
Laurie Bogdan 
  
 



Members of the Finance Committee 
Town of Arlington 
 
Dear hardworking volunteers, 
 
This letter is in support of funding for the Arlington Commission for Arts and Culture (ACAC). 
 
I have worked on two of the community public art projects over the past two plus years, responding to a 
Facebook post from what is now the ACAC.  I have knitted, cut strips of plastic bags and made plarn, and 
then marveled at the results on the bike path.  I have met other people working on these tasks to 
contribute to the large displays.  I have met the artist of the plarn project, Michelle Lougee.  I have 
walked the bike path many times to see the results of our work.  As I stood appreciating, other walkers 
and bikers have stopped to admire them, sometimes asking if I helped.  I am so proud, so happy to 
describe what i did, show them the knitted parts I did, and tell them about the many plastic bags collected 
and stripped and made into plarn and then the shapes suspended between the trees. 
 
I have also read the Opposites painted on the bike path as I walked or rode my bike over them.  I attended 
the artist’s presentation on that work, learning what she had in mind.  The words still make me think as I 
see the one remaining pair after the rest have faded. 
 
I love the haiku on the sidewalks, familiar sights of wild turkeys, birds, flowers made clearer by Arlington 
citizens writing about them in 17 syllables.   
 
All these sights have added so much to my appreciation of Arlington, being outdoors, thinking about the 
creativity of so many people.  Being a part of the creation of some of them has made me proud, as it has 
my friends who have also helped.  I have met some new people in town who share my interests in helping 
more creative people build from what I make.   
 
My family nearby and all over the country have seen my photos, are interested now in public art 
installations where they live.  My daughter wanted to walk the bike path to see the knitting around the 
trees when she visited from California.   
 
Please fund as well as you can this group that contributes to all our public lives. 
 
Barbara A Payne 
29 Oxford Street 
Arlington   
 



Jason Forney 
545 Summer Street 
Arlington, MA 02474 
 
2/15/21 

Town of Arlington 
Finance Committee 
Arlington, MA 02474 

Dear Town of Arlington: 

I am writing to support the good work done by the Arlington Commission for Arts and Culture 
(ACAC). The ACAC’s work has a positive effect on multiple aspects of town life.  I write to you as a 
resident, as a parent of 2 children in the Arlington Public School system, and as a member of the 
Arlington Heights Neighborhood Action Plan Implementation Committee.  

My family has called Arlington home for 12 years, and we are very proud to live here. One of the 
reasons is because of the creative spirit and access to arts and culture.  Art provides a way to 
explore relationships to each other and the key issues of our time. In a time of crisis, the arts are 
needed more that ever, and the ACAC serves a key role in creating an environment for the arts and 
culture, enlivening the public realm, supporting local artists and bring residents together—a mission 
that I strongly support. In 2021, art can also help us explore our collective views on important issues 
such as climate change, racial justice and public health.  
 
As a parent, I have been encouraged with the emphasis on visual and performing arts in the Public 
Schools.  It is unique in metrowest Boston, and a good investment in the future of our children.   
Both of my children have played musical instruments since third grade and my daughter has a 
bedroom full of paintings taped to her walls from her recent AP Art class at the high school. Her 
work was chosen for the Youth Banner contest in 2020.  This is a great way to involve young people 
in public art. Many of the ACAC’s programs, including the Fox Festival, Youth Banner Program and 
Live Arts make our community better and encourage young people to be creative.  

Finally, as a resident member of the  Arlington Heights Neighborhood Action Plan Implementation 
Committee (AHNAPIC), I suggest the ACAC can play a role in bringing vibrancy and energy to our 
town centers, especially at a time when the economy is down.  As the result of a community 
engagement process, our committee is charged with exploring “ways in which creative place-making 
projects…. can bring vitality to the Heights and foster a more active and vibrant street life.”   Our 
group has identified the ACAC as a partner in achieving this goal. One example is the painting of the 



Town of Arlington 
2/15/21 
Page 2 

transformation of two vacant storefronts at 1308 Massachusetts Avenue that have been empty for 
some time.  Working with artist Adria Arch, volunteers from the community spent 2 days painting the 
glass with brightly colored and patterned art, bringing a sense of uplifting to the area. This project was 
sponsored by ACAC and sets a positive example.    

Thank you for reading this—and thank you for the work you do.  I hope you agree that the ACAC is an 
important component of town life, one that is shared and enjoyed by Arlington residents.  

 

Sincerely, 

Jason Forney 
 



 

 

 

To members of the Arlington Finance Committee: 

 

I participated in the 2020 ACAC community project titled "Persistance" which involved 

crocheting recycled plastic bags into colorful creatures under the direction of artist Michelle 

Lougee.  Working on the project gave me a sense of community spirit and (until the pandemic 

hit) an opportunity to meet and share with other town members in person.  I even helped at a 

table demonstrating how to create plastic yarn at an Arlington school "Science Day" and got to 

meet school aged children and their parents, something I have not had the opportunity to do in 

my 34 years living in Arlington.  Since the project has been installed in the trees on the 

Minuteman Bike Path, I have invited many friends and family to walk with me  and view the 

plastic works.  I have been proud to help demonstrate how the Town of Arlington values its 

community and environment by showcasing the problem of plastic in our environment.  I feel 

that the ACAC contributes to community enrichment and is an important part of our town.  

Thank you,               Susan Whitney  54 Summit St.  Arlington, Ma 02474 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



Town of Arlington 
Office of the Town Manager 

Adam W. Chapdelaine 730 Massachusetts Avenue 
Town Manager  Arlington MA 02476-4908 

Phone (781) 316-3010 
Fax (781) 316-3019 
E-mail:  achapdelaine@town.arlington.ma.us 
Website:  www.arlingtonma.gov 

To: Finance Committee 

From: Adam Chapdelaine, Town Manager 

RE: Arlington Commission for Arts & Culture Budget Request 

Date: February 19, 2021 

I am writing today to express my support for the Arlington Commission for Arts & Culture (ACAC) 

FY2022 budget request.  I continue to be impressed with their ability to raise private funds which 

they have combined with very successful grant writing abilities.   

It is my feeling that maintaining the current level of Town support is appropriate based upon the 

amount of private dollars that the Town’s investment is leveraging.  I also feel it appropriate based 

upon the quality programming and event planning that ACAC is overseeing across Town. The 

Town’s financial support provides a base for leveraging funds while also providing stability for the 

efforts of the Commission. 

Thank you for your consideration of their request. 



Arlington Commission for Arts & Culture

February 22, 2021

ACAC

Presentation to FinCom
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ACAC Mandate

ACAC has been given a mandate to grow arts and culture in 
Arlington.

“Public art attracts 

visitors and 

business patrons. It 

fosters community 

and draws the 

community together.”

A vibrant arts & culture scene gives Arlington a strategic 
advantage in competing with other towns for residents and 
visitors

Master Plan

“Strengthen and 

grow arts and cultural 

opportunities in 

Arlington, leading to a 

thriving arts and 

cultural life for all.”

Arts & Culture Plan

Endorsed by 

Town Meeting

Approved by 

Select Board

Implemented 

by ACAC

Arts & cultural 

growth
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ACAC Accomplishments FY 2021

ACAC raises a considerable amount of funds to accomplish 
our mandate.

$52,115

ACAC Fundraising* FY 2017 – FY 2021

*Fundraising shown does NOT include Town funding

$40,335

$35,047

$40,740
$44,404

$40,849

$14,151

FY 2017 FY 2018 FY 2019 FY 2020 FY 2021

$66,500

Pending grants

Remaining funds 

to be raised per 

budget

Funds raised 

YTD

$11,500
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What is ACAC?

ACAC is the umbrella organization housing several formerly 
independent Town organizations . . .

• Arlington Commission on Arts and Culture

• Arlington Cultural Council

• Arlington Public Art

• Arlington Poet Laureate

• Cultural District Managing Partnership

ACAC Constituent Organizations

. . . a number of which had previously been separately funded.

• Non-profit arts community (Arlington Center for the Arts)

• Business community (Arlington Chamber of Commerce)

• Schools (School Committee appointed representative)

• Dept. of  Planning & Community Development (liaison representative)

• Working artist community (ArtLinks)

ACAC Also Includes Representatives From Other Town Constituencies
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• Art installation to promote mask-wearing

• Art in public spaces designed to encourage safe enjoyment of the 

outdoors

• Programs to address cultural equity, inclusiveness, and 

accessibility

ACAC Accomplishments FY 2021

In 2020, ACAC pivoted our approach to deal with the onset of Covid-19. 

Modified Programming to Meet Changing Community Needs

• Artist-in-Residence in-person workshops became virtual (yet 

created a 37-piece sculpture now installed on the Bikeway)

• The Fox Festival in-person parade became virtual at-home art 

challenge

• 19 local artists and organizations were funded to deliver 

programs with online content and platforms

Retooled Programming to Deliver It in a Covid-Safe Manner

• Promoted Arlington as a cultural destination

• Facilitated connections between state and municipal entities, and 

local businesses, organizations, and artists

Re-Emphasized Elements of Core Mission 
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• Schools (Hardy, Thompson)

• APS Green Teams

• APS Visual Arts & Music Depts.

• Robbins & Fox Libraries

• DPW

• H&HS (Diversity, Equity &

Inclusion)

• Human Rights Commission

• Economic Development

Recovery Task Force

• A-TED

• Heights Neighborhood Action 

Plan Implementation Committee

• Zero Waste Arlington

• Amazing Arlington

ACAC Accomplishments FY 2021

ACAC works collaboratively with Town Departments, 
Committees, non-profits, and businesses*.

• Arlington Center for the Arts

• Dallin Museum

• ACMI

• Arlington Friends of the 

Drama

• Arlington Historical Society

• Friends of Spy Pond Park

• Friends of the Fox Library

• Arlington Children’s Theater

• Odaiko New England

• Old Schwamb Mill

• True Story Theater

• Arlington International Film 

Festival

• Non-Profit Volunteer Summit

• Arlington Service Station

• Chamber of Commerce

• Morningside Music

• Roasted Granola

• Za

• Column Health

• Custom Contracting

• Ellenhorn

• Object of Stories

• Kickstand Café

• Zhen Ren Chuan Martial Arts

Town Departments / 

Committees Non-Profits Businesses

*ACAC also works closely with state and regional organizations (Mass. Cultural Council, MassCreative, 

ArtsBoston, ArtWeek, and regional tourism offices). 
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ACAC Accomplishments FY 2021

ACAC boosts the local economy and enriches the cultural 
lives of community members, as recognized by a broad cross-
section of local organizations and individuals.

Testimonials sent to FinCom by:

• Select Board (Lenard Diggins, Select Board member)

• Arlington Public Schools (Arts Department; Sustainability Coordinator)

• Fox Library

• Department of Public Works

• Arlington Tourism & Economic Development

• Arlington Human Rights Commission

• Mass. Cultural Council, MassCreative, Medford Arts Council

• YourArlington.com

• Odaiko New England, Regent Theatre, Old Schwamb Mill

• Arlington Heights Neighborhood Action Plan Implementation Committee

• Numerous individual community members

Quality of life, including arts and culture, was one of the reasons Arlington 
was recognized as the #18 best small city in America (WalletHub).
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ACAC FY2021 Budget

FY2021 budget relies on a significant amount of fundraising 
to deliver important arts and culture programs to the 
community.

Town funding comprises only 31% of ACAC’s annual operating budget, but 

that 31% enables ACAC to successfully raise the remaining 69% needed to 

deliver its programs, serve the community’s arts and culture needs, and 

promote local economic development.

FY 2021 ACAC Budget FY2021 Budget FY2021 YTD* Actual

REVENUE Individual donations $9,000 $6,749

Business donations $7,500 $0

Grants $40,000 $24,100

Town $30,000 $30,000

Previously raised donations $10,000 $10,000

TOTAL REVENUE $96,500 $70,849

EXPENSES Programs $76,300 $18,976

Website $2,600 $0

Marketing $13,600 $6,328

Fundraising $3,000 $488

Contingency $1,000 $0

TOTAL EXPENSES $96,500 $25,792

73% of Annual 

Budget already 

raised



8

ACAC FY2022 Budget Request

ACAC requests level funding for FY2022 so that we can carry out 
our Mission of enriching our community with arts and culture 
and boosting the local economy.

FY 2022 ACAC Budget Request FY 2022

REVENUE Individual donations $16,000

Business donations $13,180

Grants $49,500

Town $30,000

Previously raised donations $10,000

TOTAL REVENUE $118,680

EXPENSES Programs $90,000

Website $5,600

Marketing $16,080

Fundraising $4,000

Contingency $3,000

TOTAL EXPENSES $118,680
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ACAC FY2022 - FY2024 Budget Forecast

ACAC anticipates requesting funding for FY2023 - FY2024  at 
a level equal to that originally provided for FY2021 in order to 
carry out our Mission.

FY 2022-2024 ACAC Budget FY 2022 FY 2023 FY 2024

REVENUE Individual donations $16,000 $18,000 $20,000

Business donations $13,180 $15,000 $17,000

Grants $49,500 $73,000 $62,000

Town $30,000 $35,000 $35,000

Previously raised donations $10,000 $0 $0

TOTAL REVENUE $118,680 $141,000 $134,000

EXPENSES Programs $90,000 $86,420 $106,000

Website $5,600 $3,000 $3,000

Marketing $16,080 $16,080 $17,000

Public Art Master Plan $25,000

Fundraising $4,000 $7,500 $5,000

Contingency $3,000 $3,000 $3,000

TOTAL EXPENSES $118,680 $141,000 $134,000
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